
October 2, 1996

108 Pleasant Ridge Drive

Edwardsville, Il. 62025

Whirlpool Correspondence

2000 M‑63 North

Maildrop 0120

Benton Harbor, Mi 49022

To whom it may concern,

On Monday September 30, 1996, I called your company because I was having problems with an expensive Whirlpool refrigerator that I had purchased about three and a half years ago. We also purchased a Whirlpool freezer at about the same time.

We have already had the refrigerator repaired once. The plastic "studs" that hold up the crisper and meat trays as well as those in the freezer side had broken. During the past month some of these "studs" have broken again, as well as the plastic frame which holds the crisper and the meat tray in place. I was commenting to my husband that the refrigerator had worn very badly and I did not think I would buy Whirlpool products again. I have owned several refrigerators and never before had the interior parts break like this. This is a $1,000 refrigerator, yet we have had two problems with it in three years.

I thought that I would give Whirlpool a chance to help us with our expensive fridge and make things right. Unfortunately, I was very disappointed with the way my call was handled. First of all, I had two 15 minute waits with the complaint division. That wouldn't have mattered if I had received some courteous helpful feedback. But quite the opposite happened. Never once, did either of the two people I talked to say that they were sorry that I was having trouble with the Whirlpool product. Saying sorry can go a long way. When I first reported my problem after a 15 minute wait, the only response I got was, I'm going to have to put you on hold. Then I was transferred without an explanation to another line and 15 minute wait. I told the next person my problem (complaint), very politely, mind you. The response was that either I had been putting too much weight on the frame and studs or that the lining was broken. The lining couldn't be fixed and if I wanted to get a new frame, I was told how much it would cost. There was absolutely no word of apology, no sympathy, no personal attention, no interest whatsoever. It was basically take it or leave it. When I said I would like to talk to someone in charge or have the address of whom to write a complain to, the person said she would file a complaint about the fridge. She said there was no‑one to contact beyond writing to the above address. She was generally unfriendly and unhelpful.

My desire is that you send me a new frame free of charge as well as some more studs. In an expensive refrigerator the studs and frame should not be breaking with normal use within three and a half years. It's a big fridge. It should hold a reasonable of food weight. That's why I bought a big fridge. It should hold up for at least ten years with normal wear and tear.

I thought I would give Whirlpool a chance to make this right. If not, I'm a professor at a major university and my husband a PE teacher at a big school. We will have every opportunity to tell many people about our bad experience with Whirlpool products and management if you decide to treat us badly as did your customer service division.

Sincerely,

Belinda Carstens Wickham.

